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Amendments to the Liquor Act 1992 to be included as part of the Holidays and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2011 
Attorney-General, Minister for Local Government and Special Minister of State


1. [bookmark: _GoBack]Currently under the Liquor Act 1992 a club secretary is required to keep on the club premises a register of the name of each member of a reciprocal club visiting the premises, and the name of the reciprocal club, if the club has a community club licence, community other licence or a restricted club licence.

2. The Holidays and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2011 amends the Liquor Act 1992 to remove the requirement for RSL and services clubs to keep a register of defence members and those visitors who are members of both the RSL (any Australian branch) and an RSL or services club. 

3. It also removes the requirements for visitors to complete a register on entry if they are a member of a reciprocal club. The Schedule under the Liquor Act 1992 will also be amended to ensure the rules of the club require the secretary to keep on the premises a list of reciprocal clubs to which the reciprocal entry rules apply. This provision also applies to members of reciprocal clubs outside of Queensland, so that interstate visitors who are members of a reciprocal club will be allowed to enter licensed clubs without signing in as long as they provide evidence of their reciprocal club membership at the point of entry.

4. Cabinet approved the introduction of the Holidays and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2011 into the Legislative Assembly.
5. Attachments
· Holidays and Other Legislation Amendment Bill 2011
· Explanatory Notes
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